CO-OPERATIVE EXTENSION WORK AGRICULTURE AND HOME ECONOMICS STATE OF INDIANA

PURDUE UNIVERSITY AGRICULTURAL EXTENSION DEPARTMENT, AND U.S. DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE CO-OPERATING

AGRICULTURAL EXTENSION SERVICE LAFAYETTE, INDIANA

January 30, 1958

Mr. James E. Rodebaugh Farmers' State Bank Building Mentone, Indiana

Dear Mr. Rodebaugh:

On September 9, 1957, I sent to you a rough layout sketch for the proposed city park in Mentone. I requested that you discuss this layout with the park committee and notify me of the results of this meeting. I am hopeful that I can submit at least a tree planting plan to you in time for spring planting, but I cannot proceed until I hear from you about this proposed layout.

If the cause for the delay is a fear of making too many grading changes because of the layout which I have suggested, perhaps the best thing to do is to give up plans of providing a baseball diamond, and limit ball facilities to a softball diamond which could then be located with home plate in the northwest corner of the pump house tract. In such a location it would serve very well for informal play.

I would appreciate hearing from you in regard to this matter, at your early convenience.

Very truly yours,

N. W. Marty,

Extension Horticulturist (Landscape Architect)

NWM/her

cc: Mr. J. P. Stansfield
Asst. County Agent
Warsaw, Indiana